
From: Richard Foster <rfoster@trolexcorp.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 10/24/2013 10:41:18 AM
Subject: Wexford Follow-Up

Great seeing you last night. I hope the Governor and Michael will accept our invitation for Memorial Day. I also
spoke with Abby on another event the SC Association of Heating and Air Conditioning Contractors Convention,
SCAHACC, on Feb 20-22 in Myrtle Beach. I found out that the opponent has agreed to appear but the Governor's
office via Lee Lemoyne stated there was a conflict already. I hope we can work something out. I do believe there are 
some issues that the association and the Governor have differing views and while in general I think the Governor and 
SCHACC are aligned, I'd like to ask if we can get some time on the Governor's calendar to meet in Columbia to discuss 
them.
Thanks
Dick Foster
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